SPRING VALLEY METROPOLITAN DISTRICT NO. 1

405 Urban Street, Suite 310 Lakewood, Colorado 80228 Tel: (720) 213-6621

July 16th, 2024

Permanent Landscape Water Conservation Policy Reminder

Dear Resident,

The purpose of this letter is to remind you of the Permanent Landscape Water Conservation Policy for all Spring Valley Ranch water customers. The effective date was June 1, 2023. Most Colorado water districts, including neighboring water providers, have instituted water conservation measures in response to low precipitation levels and high summer temperatures. While it may be a minor inconvenience for some, water conservation is a responsible community imperative that will help to ensure that our water quality, supply, and fire protection reserves are maintained. The new policy should not be confused with our underlying water resources or our ability to serve our residents, this is simply stated, the responsible thing to do to protect this precious resource.

Permanent Landscape Water Conservation Policy

- If your house number (street address) ends in an odd number, you may only irrigate your landscape on Saturday, Monday and Wednesday.
- If your house number (street address) ends in an even number, you may only irrigate your landscape on Sunday, Tuesday and Thursday.
- Please program irrigation controllers/timers to ensure that watering only occurs during the dark hours of the evening or the early morning.
- For turf, please set watering time to no more than 15 minutes per zone and adjust sprinkler heads so as to not waste water by having overspray or runoff from your lawn onto the sidewalk or into the street.

For a temporary sod installation exemption, please contact me at aj@publicalliancellc.com with your address and installation date. For questions, kindly contact me at the email noted above or by phone at (720) 213-6621. We appreciate your willingness to do your part for the community.

Sincerely,

AJ Beckman

District Manager